Notice of Communication

TO: Data Center
All Parties in Case No. TM-2008-0203

FROM: Chairman Jeff Davis W

Commissioner Connie Murra
Commissioner Robert Cla
Commissioner Lin Applin
Commissioner Terry Jarrett MJ

DATE: December 21, 2007

On December 10, 2007 each member of the Commission received the attached packet of
information from Gregg Strumberger on behalf of Level 3 Communications, LLC. On
December 19, 2007 Level 3 Communications LLC filed an Application for Merger with the
Commission and was assigned Case No. TM-2008-0203. Although the information received by
the members of the Commission is not an ex parfe communication pursuant to the Commission’s
ruie (4 CSR 240-4.020(7)), due to the fact no hearing was set nor case filed prior to the
information being received, the Commission desires to make all parties of interest aware of this
communication.

Therefore, we submit this report to ensure that any party to this case will have notice of this
communication.
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General Counsel
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December 10, 2007

Robert Clayton

Commissioner

Missouri Public Service Commission
Governor Office Building, 200 Madison St.
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101

Dear Commissioner Clayton:

In response to Level 3’s growth over the past few years, we have expanded our regulatory
team to better participate in state matters. As part of that expansion, I will now be
responsible for Level 3’s regulatory activities in the Southern Region, including Missouri.
In that capacity I will be Level 3’°s main point of contact with the Commission and am

available to answer any questions or respond to any concerns You may have regarding
Level 3.

I would like to take this opportunity to provide you with the following information about
the Company: Level 3’'s Annual Report Supplement, an excerpt from a speech given by
Level 3°s CEQ, James Crowe, and a Special Access proposal filed by Level 3 with the FCC.

The Annual Report Supplement offers Level 3°s vision for the future and describes how
content is driving the regulatory revolution in the communications and information
technology industries. The excerpt from Mr, Crowe’s speech provides a more detailed view
on the content revolution, focusing on three components: the processing, storing, and
moving of information. Under the Special Access proposal, Level 3 is asking the FCC to
freeze special access rates while a more detailed analysis is done on the true state of
competition. Level 3 believes that state commissions are well situated to conduct those
investigations since they are most familiar with the specific business districts at issue. I hope
the enclosed information will be both informative and interesting.

If vou have any questions or would like any further information regarding Level 3, please
do not hesitate to contact me at (720) 888-1780 or Gregg.Strumberger@ Level3.com,

Very truly yours,
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Gre mberge
Level 3 Communications, LL.C

Enclosure



